Division of Environment Curtis State Office Building 1000 SW Jackson St., Suite 400 Topeka, KS 66612-1367



Phone: 785-296-1535 Fax: 785-559-4264 www.kdheks.gov

Janet Stanek, Secretary

Laura Kelly, Governor

MEMORANDUM

Date: September 28, 2022

To: Bureau of Air and Bureau of Environmental Field Services

From: Rick Brunetti, Director of Bureau of Air

Subject: Approval of ZEVAC for an alternate method to smokeless flares

Currently under K.A.R. 28-19-23(C) No person shall emit to the atmosphere any hydrocarbon gas stream, excluding methane, of more than 50 pounds per day from a vapor blow down system unless these gases are burned by smokeless flares or an equally effective control device as approved by the director.

As an alternative to smokeless flares, the Kansas Department of Health and Environmental (KDHE) Bureau of Air (BOA) has reviewed and hereby approves ZEVAC as an equally effective control device in lieu of smokeless flares.

Prepared by:

Connie Ellis, Section Chief, Compliance and Enforcement

Bureau of Air

Rick Brunetti, Director

Bureau of Air

Approved by: